

February 2024

Dear Friends,

January and February was a great time for souls! 170,688 were saved in preaching services and 2,724 were baptized since our last letter.

I have never seen so many people open to the Gospel as we have now! On Saturday I preached to 336 people in the street; 267 received Christ and 19 wanted to be baptized immediately there on the street in a small baptistery we had with us. Others were baptized at church Sunday. We led many others to Christ while soul winning.

My son James is helping start a new church in Jojutla, Mexico with one of our graduates. A fire broke out in the sugar cane fields, and the people in the community began running. The people in the church service refused to leave, instead telling the pastor, "Please finish your sermon!"

The devil is also fighting like never before! Armed bandits got on one of our buses and began beating and robbing the people. While protecting their wives and children, some of our men overpowered one of the bandits, taking his gun and killing one of them.

Another day this month, bandits broke into the church to steal the offering. They tied up some of our men, but they were able to break free from the ropes, fought back, and caught two of the five bandits. They tried shooting our men, but the first shot missed his head. Then his gun jammed, and our men slugged him unconscious. God intervened again!! Kind of like living in the old west here lately.

We are still seeing thousands saved from Venezuela, Cuba, Africa, Ecuador, Honduras, Peru, etc. As they travel through Mexico on their way to Biden. We now have a large Haitian church. They are very excited about the gospel!

Please pray for us, and our children and grandchildren working with us, for safety and God's power! None of this work is possible without your support and prayers! We love and appreciate you very much!

In Christ,

Kevin Wunne

Pastor Fidel's church and the fire surrounding them





